

PV CAG on Zoom

Date: Monday 1st Nov. 2021

Present:

Vicky Cartwright
George Muskett
Miranda Smith
Anthony Hereward
Stephen Street
Toni Dowrick
John Sundercombe

Apologies:

None!

1. Tree planting and water management. JM and DEFRA may work with them. Need a meeting. VC trees are coming but need to chat with supplier. Working with landowners alongside bridle ways and cycle trails. Perhaps the campsites a good place to start. Idea of passing on trees to friends, family and neighbours. VC will start top end of valley. VC started with Menagwins Farm and had good chat with the younger generation there. Maybe the rugby and football club grounds. MS has emailed the campsites as knows the owners.
2. MS has meeting with Graham of Pentewan Sands next Wednesday on many topics pertaining to PC CAG.
3. GM reported on wild flower planting along the valley – Michael Bunney organizing with CORMAC.
4. VC has contacted Penrice Academy re signage. VC will offer materials and/or prizes.
5. Eden to Heligan trails. E-bike hire pilot scheme looking for potential sites for charging. Possible charging stations: Meva' activity station; near Pentewan toilets and maybe Pentewan Sands alongside the harbour. Perhaps need many stations as it is for locals as well as tourists. The Cornwall Transport Plan had an emphasis on trying to get locals out of cars on to e-bikes. Suggest to council to get more bike parking space as well as charging. The emphasis is to change mind-set. GM suggests PV PC have the presentation on the pilot study especially as impacts PV more than most. Need better crossing points for bikes at London Apprentice and at crossing to Heligan.
TD will get costs for bike parking and MS will ask Alison Clemo at the Refill Shop.
6. Small one-off projects.
VC suggests might use some of our budget on bike projects.
Discussion on bins in lay-bys – that should be PC budget.
Signage from Penrice Academy possibly.
Hedgehog Highway – possible.
Menagwin's Car park

7. MS Hedgehog Highways. John Marshall, developer: Tregolls site in Truro are taking on HH in a development there. Bovis houses are also doing HH. Along Pentewan Valley there is hot spot between the two campsites. MS will go to social media to see who has seen.
8. Sewerage. Menagwins. White River. GM and AH will attend meeting on Nov 10th
9. People's Climate Festival. We as PV CAG support it. We are willing to give £100 from our budget to support.
10. Menagwins' Car Park. Look to spruce it up and planting up in spring. Still not got permission to remove gate. PV CAG will have a work party. There will be a reccie beforehand to decide what we'd do. Friday 12th Nov 2 pm.
11. Discussion on PV PC awarding those who have done outstanding work towards mitigating climate change in the parish.
12. Date of Next Meeting Monday 6th December 19.00